
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                 SELECTMEN  

        MEETING MINUTES APRIL 1, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.  

The selectmen agreed to pass on serving on the state advisory board for the Conservation committee.  

The selectmen will be adding the minutes from the School Board and the Conservation Committee to 

the website.  

The Town of Surry received a bid from Haas construction of $16,400.00 for insulating and sheathing the 

town garage. 

The Town of Surry received a bid of $92, 589.00 from Mitchell for paving the Pond Rd.  

The selectmen have agreed to accept the quote for Jodi Leach for repairing the carriage shed.  

The selectmen signed the fire warden training invoice for Ken Maynard.  

Jay Croteau will be the representative from the selectmen’s office for the Budget Committee.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the State of New Hampshire Motor Vehicle deposits for March 28,2019 and April 

1, 2019.  

The MS 232 Appropriations were uploaded onto the state portal. 

The selectmen will not be attending the Zoning Board Conference.  

The sample letter for the campground assessing was given to Jay Croteau. 

No response from Bethel Bible for their tax exemption.  

The selectmen declined the information for Liberty Utilities.  

Jay Croteau responded to the email from Jori Johnson about her question on the Decker lot as a 

nonconforming lot requiring a variance to tear down the existing building and build further back on the 

lot. The variance could only be submitted by the owner of the lot.  



A liability of -17.20 due  from the first quarter was indicated on the quarterlies. Jill Lane will speak with 

John Berglund about correcting the amount before submission.  

Durwin Clark has ordered the signs for the Wright Grove.  

Jay Croteau will respond to the email from Marie Keller about the assessor’s   viewing her lot.  

Dr. Larocca spoke with the selectmen about the embankment coming down near his driveway on the 

Joslin Rd. This past fall he viewed the block walls on the Mine Ledge Rd as suggested by the selectmen 

and agreed it could be a solution. It was also suggested the embankment could be green matted to help 

with the erosion.  

John Berglund picked up the checks and the motor vehicle deposit. The selectmen discussed appointing 

Bruce Smith as deputy treasurer to help with the reconciliations.  

Jay Croteau will speak with  appraiser John Fiffy  if 50 Village Rd as a town approved ADU.  

Jamison Hines reported on the culvert project on the end of Farm Road. Dave Brooks has agreed to do 

the job as time plus materials. Roger Wilbur was on site to consult with them. It was suggested the 160 

feet of culvert be broken up into smaller projects with the consideration of paving the end portion in 

conjunction with the Pond Rd. paving. The selectmen will pursue two additional quotes.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 


